

Glenwood Hills Neighborhood AssociationMinutes of the Monthly Meeting

Date: 3/20/18

Location: James Dwyer Substation, 12700 Montgomery, NE, Albuquerque, NM 87111

The Meeting was called to order at 6:41 pm: Meeting was called to order by Woody Owens.

- Board members present:
  - Woody Owens, President-elect
  - Matthew Connelly, Secretary
  - Nick Manole, Vice President – elect
  - Shara Appenzeller
  - Steve Hile
  - Dave Palmer
  - Larry Wilson
- Board members absent:
  - Peter Sinanian, Treasurer
  - James Levy
- Others present: Numerous members of neighborhood
- Minutes of the Prior Board Meeting
  - Approved without amendment – moved by Dave seconded by Larry
- Guest speaker – Steve Hile regarding security floodlights and security cameras/doorbells
  - Ring, Nest and Arlo systems were reviewed
  - Floodlights as inexpensive as \$30.00 via Costco
  - Other heavier security options exist. Feel free to contact Steve for more information
- President's Report:
  - Report of Woody Owens – Crime stats from crimemapping.com
- Treasury Report: (Peter S.)
  - Peter was absent; Budget was adopted last month
- District 8 Coalition: (Matty)
  - Tabled until after meeting 3/22; Matty resigning from being District 8 representative after July 2018 – new
- GHNA Activity/ Committee Reports:
  - Safety / Neighborhood Patrol: Steve
    - Steve advises every patrol has had full attendance!
    - Patrols will be tripled during spring break for MARCH
    - See also, speaker subject
    - Chief's OT continues to look at expanding

- Hospitality/Welcome (Mary Rose):
  - All new residents have been welcomed! Jan Mulkey assisting with monthly update to chairwoman Mary Rose
- Environment/Landscaping (Nick):
  - Requesting volunteers for cleanup
- Website (Lora):
  - GoDaddy will help Lora back door the website so it can be accessed, but we need some of the original information like credit card
- Membership / Communication (Peter):
  - Peter absent
- New Business:
  - EGG STUFFING continued throughout the meeting / Egg hunt is confirmed for 3/31
  - Ideas for Grant Proposal
    - Nick's sign
    - Cameras into the medians
    - Signs for "a No Soliciting Neighborhood"
  - May meeting has to move
    - Sunset Canyon Park is the prime option; Nick may provide fall back
  - Issue of Section 8 housing was raised; Woody to look into how we can oust or at least have review prospectively
- Host Schedule for the year remaining
  - April 17<sup>th</sup> = Peter
  - May 15 = Jamie/James Levy
  - June 19<sup>th</sup> = Woody
  - July 17 Dave Palmer
  - August = national night out
- Follow up items for next meeting:
  - Finalize GRANT proposals
  - Neighborhood CAMERAS??
  - MORE neighborhood watch
  - Volunteer positions need to be stressed on NextDoor / FB / Website - particularly
  - Mary Rose needs the updated flyer to put into the bags
  - Peter – need "invoice" created for paypal
  - Peter/Matty/Lora need to get together on website
  - Larry to advise on June speaker
- There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  
Next meeting was confirmed for Peter Sinanian to host April 17<sup>th</sup>. Dwyer is confirmed.

Submitted By: \_\_\_\_\_  
Matthew L. Connelly, Secretary